
President’s Letter, 

May 2021 

Greetings WALL Members, 

I am pleased to announce the recipients of the 2021 – 2022 

WALL scholarships. The Anita Greenwald Memorial 

Scholarship is awarded to Montanna Russ of McDonough, 

GA.  She is majoring in Psychology while pursuing a minor 

in Studio Art. 

 Grace Anne Walker of Dahlonega, GA is a rising senior majoring in Accounting 

and minoring in Pre-Law and Political Science.   Grace was president of her 

freshman class at Wesleyan College. 

Since WALL was unable to hold its annual general meeting in May of 2020, we 

did not have the opportunity to introduce the recipients of the WALL 

scholarships for 2020 - 2021.  The recipient of the Anita Greenwald Memorial 

Scholarship was Elizabeth Strickland of Quincy, FL.  Elizabeth is majoring in Art 

Management and Music and is a tutor in the Music department. 

Alison Strout is a senior from Orange City, FL  and is majoring in International 

Relations and minoring in Theater.  Since arriving at Wesleyan, Alison has been 

involved in the Student Government Association. 

Complete biographies of these young talented women are found elsewhere in 

the newsletter.  

WALL members will have the opportunity to meet the scholarship recipients at 

the annual members meeting to be held on May 7th in the upper level of the 

chapel.   The meeting will begin at 1 pm.  There is parking adjacent to the 

chapel.  Social distancing will be observed and masks will be required. 

Registration for the Fall 2021 semester will be available for attendees at the 

meeting.  Online registration starts on May 10. A list of courses and instructors 

as well as class dates and times can be found on page 3 . We will  also hold 

election of officers for the 2021 – 2022 academic year at the meeting. 

Hope to see you there, 

Vince Coughlin 

Vince.coughlin0826@gmail.com 

 

Ma y 2021  

VOLUME 9 ,   NUMBER 10  The WALL 

In This Issue 

Letter from the President ...1 

WALL Scholars ………..1& 2 

List of Officers     …………. 4 

Classes for FALL.………… 3 

 

  

 

The WALL Scholarship for aca-

demic year 2021-2022 has been 

awarded to Grace Anne Walker, 

of Dahlonega, GA. She is a rising 

senior majoring in accounting with 

minors in pre-law and political sci-

ence. She was on the Provost’s 

list for spring semester 2020 and 

was president of the first-year 

class at Wesleyan. She has 

worked as an accounting intern for 

a Macon CPA firm during spring 

and summer semesters and plays 

in the Middle Georgia Concert 

Band. She also participated in 

Wesleyan’s Model UN Program 

during fall semester of 2019. 

Grace plans to work in accounting 

while pursuing a master’s degree. 

WALL Scholar 
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The Anita Greenwald Memorial Scholarship for academic year 2021 – 2022 
has been awarded to Montanna Russ, from McDonough, GA, who is currently 
completing her junior year and will also be a senior at Wesleyan in the fall.  Mon-
tanna currently has a 3.7 GPA and is majoring in psychology while pursuing a 
minor in studio art.  She was named a Junior Marshall for the current academic 
year and enjoys ink painting and writing.  Her career goals include art therapy 
and teaching art.  Montanna, too, is exceedingly grateful to the members of 
WALL for providing this scholarship to offset tuition expenses during her final 
year at Wesleyan. 

MEET OUR SCHOLARS AT THE END-OF-YEAR GATHERING 

 

WALL Scholarship - Alison Strout is a senior from Orange City, FL who is ma-
joring in International Relations and minoring in Theater.  Since arriving at Wes-
leyan, Alison has been involved in numerous campus activities, including Stu-
dent Government Association (Sophomore Senator in 2018 - 2019 and Junior 
Class Senator for Campus Activities in 2019 - 2020), She is an ambassador for 
Politics and Global Affairs, has been involved with the Campus Activities Board 
including serving as secretary in 2019 - 2020, and she received both the Girl 
Scout Gold Award in 2019 - 2020 and the Spirit of the Wolf Award.  Alison was 
production manager for Wesleyan's STUNT, participates in Reformed University 
Fellowship, is a member of the Daughters of the American Revolution, and is a 
top competitor of Wesleyan's Equestrian Team.   Alison hopes to become an Air 
Force attaché one day or to work through a government agency.     

WALL Scholars for Academic Year  2020-2021 

Greenwald Scholar for Academic Year  2021-2022 

 

MAYDAY,  MAYDAY, MAYDAYS 

NO! NOT THE EMERGENCY KIND OF MAYDAY(S) - MARK YOUR CALENDAR FOR THESE  DAYS IN MAY 

MAY 7 at 1:00 p.m. WALL end-of- year gathering in the Wesleyan Chapel 

No refreshments this year - mask protocol must be observed 

MAY 10 - start of registration on WALL web-site 

Elizabeth Strickland is a senior who came to Wesleyan from Quincy, Florida 
and is the current recipient of the Anita Greenwald Memorial Scholarship.  
She is double-majoring in Arts Management and Music, is a music department 
tutor, a vocalist with the Wesleyannes (Wesleyan's premier singing group), and 
served as a Junior Marshall during the 2019 - 2020 academic year.  She is a 
member of Phi Kappa Phi Honor Society, Alpha Lambda Delta, and was named 
to the President’s List.   Elizabeth is the soprano section leader at First Presby-
terian Church in Macon, she participated in the 2018 Harrower Summer Opera 
Workshop program at Georgia State University and was selected to participate in 
the Red River Lyric Opera Summer Festival in 2019 in Wichita Falls, Texas on 
the campus of Midwestern State University.  Elizabeth thanks WALL for their 
many contributions in memory of Mrs. Greenwald that have made this scholar-
ship possible for her.  
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Course Instructor Dates Time 

Let’s Consider Some Great Plays Jim Crisp Tuesday, Sept. 7, 

14, 21, 28 

3:00 – 4:00pm 

Intro to Human Geography Leigh Villegas Wednesday, 

Sept,8, 15, 22, ,29 

2:00– 3:00 pm 

Aviation Leachman, Heller 

& Clark 

Thursday Sept. 9, 

16, 23, 30 

11:00 - Noon 

Women of the Bible Dr. Vivia Fowler Thursday Sept. 9, 

16, 23, 30 

1:30 – 2:30 pm 

The Poetry of William Wordsworth Ken Hammond Tuesday, Sept. 21, 

28, Oct. 5, 12, 19 

11:00 - Noon 

Reckless Misfortune: The Century We 

Inherited from the First World War 

Dr. Christopher 

Blake 

Wednesday, Sept. 

29, Oct. 6, 13, 20, 

27, Nov 3 

4:00 – 5:15 pm 

The Voices Must be Heard Mary Keating Friday Oct. 1, 8, 15, 

22 

10:30 - Noon 

Great Decisions 2020, Section 1 

Wesleyan College 

Vince Coughlin Tuesday, Oct. 5, 12, 

19, 26, Nov. 2 & 9 

1:30 – 3:00 pm 

Landmark Supreme Court Cases Vince Coughlin Wednesday, Oct. 6, 

13, 20, 27 

1:00 – 2:00 pm 

Preserving Macon Jim Barfield Wednesday, Oct. 6, 

13, 20, 27 

2:30 – 3:30 pm 

Archaeology of the Megalithic Era Joanna Watson Thursday, Oct. 7, 

14, 21, 28 

11:00 - Noon 

History of Selected Hymns Dr.  Jeff Seeley Thursday  Oct. 7, 

14, 21, 28 

9:30 – 10:30am 

Great Decisions 2020, Section 2 

Carlyle Place 

 

Vince Coughlin Friday, Oct. 8, 15, 

22, 29, Nov. 5 & 12 

3:00 – 4:30 pm 

British Royals, Part 4 Dr. Jan Lewis Tuesday, Oct. 26, 

Nov. 2, 9, 16 

11:00 – Noon 

History of the Internet Dr. James Smith Wednesday, Nov. 

3, 10, 17, Dec. 1 

11:00 - Noon 

TENTATIVE FALL COURSE SCHEDULE - WATCH YOUR EMAIL FOR CHANGES 

PARKING FOR CLASSES AT WESLEYAN 

NO PASSES REQUIRED THIS YEAR 

ABSOLUTELY NO PARKING ON GRASS - OBSERVE ALL RESTRICTIONS 



WALL Officers  

President - Vince Coughlin - vince.coughlin0826@gmail.com 

President-Elect -  Vacant 

Curriculum Chair - Sandy Tharpe - wallsan378@gmail.com 

Curriculum Chair -elect - vacant  

Secretary Garnett Lindsay - garnettlindsay@yahoo.com 

Finance Committee chair - Vince Coughlin 

Public Relations Chair - Sandy Tharpe 

Newsletter Editor - Bill Hargrave - bhargrav@live.com 

Ex Officio Member -  Richard Davies 
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Some birds were more willing to be “identified” than others.  
Members identified a mockingbird on top of this light pole.  
Bird Identification by Sight & Sound - Dr. Jim Ferrari 

Members learned all about silk production & application in 

classes taught by the Confucius Institute. 

Even when there are no classes, the Wesleyan campus  

provides lots of opportunities for a relaxing stroll. 

In  Cut It Out - Hands-on 

Pruning, new instructor 

Judy Carrigan taught the 

“whys” and “hows” of  

pruning plants 

WALL is looking for a few good women/men to serve in  

the vacant positions and/or as presenter prospectors 


